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Fall and early winter are a busy but beautiful time of the year for all our parishes.
Some of the parishes celebrated the season by serving others. Activities included
pillow cleaning, packing Christmas boxes for the needy and service men and
women and stopping by area nursing homes with gifts and goodies. Just stopping
by and saying “hello” put a smile on their faces.

The proudest moment for me, being a member of Saints Peter and Paul
Independence, was seeing the hard work and fundraising our parish accomplished
with the completion of the church beautification project. To celebrate the
completion, Bishop Callahan, along with Msgr. Kunz and current and former
priests of the Arcadia deanery participated in the Rededication Mass on
December 6, 2015. Following the Mass was a traditional Polish meal in the school.
After months of having Mass in the school it was nice to be back in our home. We
had a three-day mission to bring to a close the celebration of our “new” church.
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